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NOTICE OF TREE REMOVED 

IN THE STREET RIGHT-OF-WAY OR 

PROPERTY OWNED BY THE CITY 

 

 

The City of Cannon Beach has removed one red alder in the City right-of-way. The affected tree was 

located on Ecola Park Road, adjacent to a vacant lot, Map 51019AD, Tax Lot 10700. 

 

The tree was removed based on Municipal Code Section 17.70.030 F, “if the condition of a tree presents 

an immediate danger of collapse and if such potential collapse represents a clear and present hazard to 

persons or property”. Municipal Code Section 17.70.030 I, Additional Requirements, states that for tree 

removal requests located in a street right-of-way, or on property owned by the city, property owners 

within one hundred feet of the tree(s) requested for removal shall be notified of the action. The 

notification shall also be posted on the city’s website, on the bulletin board at City Hall, and at the Post 

Office. 

 

Correspondence regarding this matter should be mailed to: City of Cannon Beach, Attn: Kelsey 

Balensifer, PO Box 368, Cannon Beach, OR 97110. Further information regarding this application is 

available at City Hall, 163 E. Gower Street, Cannon Beach, or by calling (503) 436-8048. 

 

DATE NOTICE MAILED:  11/1/2021 

 

cc:  Mayor Sam Steidel 

 Councilor Mike Benefield 

 Councilor Nancy McCarthy 

 Councilor Brandon Ogilvie 

 Councilor Robin Risley  


